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	                     COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

                                PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

                                     COMMONWEALTH KEYSTONE BUILDING

                                                           400 NORTH STREET

                                         HARRISBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 17120
                                                                                                                                                                                         IN REPLY  PLEASE REFER   TO OUR FILE

	

	
	
	


October 20, 2021
R-2021-3027406

BY eService and Email 
TO ALL PARTIES at Docket Number R-2021-3027406



RE:  
National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation

Tariff Supplement No. 228




Docket Number R-2021-3027406


On July 22, 2021, National Fuel Gas Distribution Corp (NFG) filed the above captioned tariff supplement with the Commission.  No protests or other adverse pleadings were timely filed.  On September 15, 2021, the Commission adopted and entered an Order approving the tariff supplement.  The rate is now in effect since no timely adverse pleadings were filed. The Commission is issuing today its compliance letter and it is attached to this Secretarial Letter, both of which will be placed on Docket Number R-2021-3027406.

On September 22, 2021, the Office of Small Business Advocate (OSBA) filed a complaint at the above docket.  NFG filed an answer to the complaint on October 1, 2021, and the Office of Consumer Advocate (OCA) filed an intervention on October 5, 2021. Other filings subsequent to OSBA’s complaint filing also appear on the R docket. 

Since the complaint has been filed to an already approved tariff, the Commission is docketing the OSBA’s complaint at C-2021-3028654.  The Secretary will place the complaint and all filings subsequent to the complaint filing on the C docket along with this Secretarial Letter.  The entire matter will now be assigned to the Office of Administrative Law Judge for appropriate action.  
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Sincerely,






Rosemary Chiavetta





Secretary

Attachment: PUC Compliance Letter
cc:
Paul Diskin, Director, Bureau of Fixed Utility Services

Chief ALJ Charles Rainey, Office of Administrative Law Judge
